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Ali Sparrow

Subject: FW: Suez Communities Grant for Bramford Tennis Club

From: marilyn smith <marilyn.smith365@btinternet.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, May 23, 2023 11:09 PM 
To: Graham BT <grahamcbramford@btinternet.com> 
Subject: RE: Suez Communities Grant for Bramford Tennis Club 
 
Dear Graham 
I have looked at your 10 year development plan, and in particular phase one, which includes the change in court 
lights and a storage facility. I agree that this plan would be a great improvement to the facilities on the playing field.  
I hope you are successful in completing this project. 
Sincerely 
Marilyn Smith (Secretary) 
Bramford Playing Field Association 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 
 


